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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL
Finance Committee
AGENDA
Minutes of the meeting of the Finance Committee held 21st July 2014 at the Liz Tirard Room, The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton
Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Gary Elliot




Cllr Les Bayliss (Chairman)
Cllr Peter Halse



Cllr Peter Corke

Cllr John Taylor



Cllr Vera Howard






Cllr Caroline Kolek






Cllr John Zarczynski

In Attendance
Cllr Roy Coombs
Jack Dixon 


Press (Pullmans)

Mrs Chetna Jones

Town Clerk/RFO

14/78
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Susan Groves. Apologies were also received from the non members Cllr Sharon Pavey and Cllr Vivienne Ash. 
14/79
Declarations of Interest

None were received
14/80
To agree cheque lists and to recommend approval to the Town Council 

a)
April for £247,256.19

b)
May for £26,041.87

c)
June for £10,918.47

The RFO had circulated a list of cheques for April, May and June. The RFO clarified or confirmed various queries regarding the Garage Costs, Water bill, Foot Anstey, Market staff costs, funds spent so far for fitting out.

It was agreed to recommend the lists to the Town Council for approval.

14/81 
To discuss and recommend approval to the Town Council Income and Expenditure for the first quarter to 30 June 2014
The RFO explained to the members of this committee that this new style report was produced directly through Sage and exported into Excel. However Sage automatically distributes the budget for each item across the 12 month period and reports for the months to date. Therefore in the first quarter the budget was for the first 3 months only. Cllr Kolek suggested that a footnote be added to explain this.
14/82 
To discuss and recommend the reconciliation report for the first quarter as per the advice from the internal auditor
It was agreed that this report be considered in part b in the future due to the confidential nature of some of the staff details.

It was also agreed that the Committee scrutinise the reconciliation reports for each quarter and that the minutes should note that the outcome of the reconciliation reports without the need to provide further detail to the Town Council meeting.

April – Balance of £51,990.06 reconciled with a difference of -0.01.
May – Balance of £28,320.69 reconciled with a difference of 0.01.

June – Balance of £91,034.27 reconciled with a difference of 0.01.

There was a difference of 0.01 due to the VAT amount of a BT bill being calculated as 0.01 different to what was actually paid.
It was agreed to recommend that these figures to the Town Council for approval.
14/83 
To discuss the Risk Register and identify further financial risks to be reviewed by the Risk Management Group at its meeting on 23rd July.

There were 35 risks identified to date. It was agreed that this committee were to review the financial risks and inform the risk management group before the next meeting
It was agreed that the Clerk make enquiries as to what the premium would be if the building sum insured were to be increased to £3 million.
14/84
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.20pm.

Signed Chair

11th August 2014

